NOTES ON CAASP MEETING, Thursday, December 10, 2015
ALTA, Southington, CT

Present:  Rob Melillo (presiding), Bill Scalise, Mark Hill, Wayne Theriault, Carol Wilkas, Corinne Byrne, Jen Blessings, Vicki Gustavson
1.  Treasurer’s Report:  Wayne reported the checking account balance ~ $3400. Current paid membership includes:  West Hartford REACH, Southington ALTA, Farmington, Branford Horizons, Danbury ACE, Killingly ALPS, Stratford ALFA, Putnam PALS, Wallingford, Bethel, Waynes Theriault, Vicki Gustavson, Bill Scalise. 
2. Secretary’s Report:  Notes from last meeting were reviewed and accepted.
3. STARS Planning:  Mark is waiting for confirmation of Lincoln College for our annual conference in May. The suggested date for next spring is May 20. Mark will try to confirm this date by the next STARS leadership meeting. The STARS Leadership group met Thursday, December 3 at REACH in West Hartford. The theme of internet and social media safety was well received. We will meet again on Thursday January 7 in Southington at ALTA. Leadership and team building (Camp Sloper Staff) will be the theme of the January 7 (Thursday) meeting at ALTA in Southington. March 3 we will look to bring Rich McKeon from the Sophisticated Digital Solutions to speak of cyber crimes and stalking through social media. This meeting will also be at ALTA in Southington. STARS Leadership meetings are 10:00 to 12:00.
4. November Professional Development Day:  Bill presented the evaluation forms from the  November 3 Professional Development Day with the theme being Dealing With Students concerning Anxiety Disorders, Impulsivity, ADHD, ODD and Those Effected by Trauma. Most of the evaluations were positive though many were critical of the morning session and the lack of hands on strategies for the classroom. Many also expressed the desire to hear more of the afternoon speaker on drug trends and identification from Officer Matt Wood. For more information contact Bill Scalise. About 50 teachers from across the state attended. There was also several suggestions that we bring back the round table alternative education discussion.
5. Public Act 15-133:  Rob and Bill attended the Alternative School Committee meeting on November 16 at the SDE in Middletown at 1:00. Legislation was passed last session concerning the definition of alternative education and now the committee has been charged with establishing entrance and exit criteria.  The committee will meet again January 21, 2016. Bill and Rob will again attend. If you have any suggestions for them pleas let them know.
6. Next CAASP Meeting: The next CAASP meeting will January 28 meeting at the Newtown Alternative Program at 4:00 pm
7. Welcome Back Carol: We are all happy to see Carol Wilkas back with us after her illness. We all wish you well on your continued recovery.
